Proposed Revisions of the Allegheny County Health Department
 Rules and Regulations, Article XIX, Medical Services Fee 

LEGISLATIVE SUMMARY 
Pursuant to the authority granted to it under the Pennsylvania Local Health Administration Law, Sections 12010(f) and 12011(c), on March 19, 2025, the Allegheny County Board of Health approved revisions to the Allegheny County Health Department (“ACHD”) Rule and Regulation Article XIX, “Medical Services Fee.” The motion to approve passed without opposing vote. The approval was preceded by a 30-day public comment period, including a public hearing scheduled for January 22, 2025 – but cancelled due to a lack of registered commenters.
The Department received no comments nor public testimony pertaining to the proposed changes.

The notable changes to Article XIX are as follows:
The changes to Article XIX afford ACHD to bill for Clinical Services in new and varying ways. Specifically, ACHD will be able to begin billing third parties for: 
· Tuberculosis treatment 
· STI/HIV Services 

The changes to Article XIX will also ensure ongoing access to STI/HIV screening and treatment without barriers that complies with state laws, payment will not be charged to third parties for:
· STI/HIV services for patients under 18 years old
· STI/HIV services for patients who opt out of third-party billing
· Pregnancy services for patients under 18 years old

Moreover, modifications to the Article XIX language clarifies ACHD ability to continue:
· Directly bill patients for:
· PPDs (tuberculosis skin test), travel vaccines, and antibody titers testing

· Bill third parties for routine vaccines and pediatric dental care
